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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGSHOLBROOK HAPPENINGSHOLBROOK HAPPENINGSHOLBROOK HAPPENINGS    

We wish to take this opportunity to thank all the supporters of the Holbrook Happenings. 
Advertisers, providers of news items and our wonderful volunteers.  
The Holbrook Happenings has been around now for 14 years and we’re sure it will continue 
for many more with your continued support.   
The Happenings doesn’t have editors and reporters, we rely on the local community for news, 
so please keep sending in information of interest to the local community.  
Merry Christmas to all and a Happy New Year from the Holbrook Library Complex staff. 

CHRISTMAS SERVICE TIMES 
Catholic:  Christmas Eve:  Holbrook 8pm 
                Christmas Day:  Holbrook 8am.   
Anglican: Christmas Eve:  Holbrook 6pm           Cookardinia 8pm.   
 Christmas Day: Woomargama 8am  Holbrook 9:30am.   
(children’s activities included at both Holbrook services) 
 

Generation Life Holbrook: 10am Sunday 23rd at the Library 
Uniting Church:  no Christmas services 

COMMANDER HOLBROOK RSL WAR MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 
On behalf of the Commander 
Holbrook RSL War Memorial 
Scholarship, Trustee Mr Ian Wettenhall 
presented the annual scholarship 
awards at the Holbrook Public School 
Presentation evening on Thursday, 13 
December 2018.  
The Major prize was awarded to Sam 
de Steiger from Holbrook Public 
School and the Minor Award was won 
by Eliza Hart from St Patrick’s School 
Holbrook. Congratulations to these 
students on their outstanding efforts. 
The Major and Minor monetary prize 
is given yearly over a four year period, 
subject to the students’ school reports 
being reviewed by the Trustees at the 
end of each school year.  
A substantial donation from the Log Cabin Trust allowed an Encouragement Award to be given as a one off single 
payment for one year to a worthy student from each of the schools. Congratulations to Audrey Lieschke (Holbrook 
Public) and Hannah Mackinlay (St Patrick’s), the recipients of the 2018 Encouragement Awards.  
Well done to all the students who sat the scholarship test, there were some great results. It is always gratifying to 
see the students trying hard in a formal test situation, which is good practice for their future schooling. 
A reminder to all students who have ongoing scholarships, to please send their 2018 school reports to Mrs Judy 
Ross (Trust Secretary), so that scholarship payments can be made in early February 2019.Donations are always 
gratefully accepted by the Scholarship Trust and are tax deductable. The Trustees would like to sincerely thank all 
the individuals and organisations who have made donations this year. 

BUNNIES FOR A GOOD CAUSE 
Gorgeous rabbits hand-knitted by a team from Mawson’s Vision resulted in 
a $4289 donation to the Albury Wodonga Regional Cancer Centre this year.  
The bunnies, complete with clothes and headwear, were Mawson’s Vision’s 
biggest sellers in 2018, with 48 made and sent to buyers all over the world. 
In 2½ years, the group has raised a total of $7600 for the Cancer Centre.  
A huge thanks to Karen Denham and all of her supporters who have 
donated yarn and time to making these hand-crafted keepsakes in support 
of this cause. 

Karen with 
some of 
her knitted 
bunnies 
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Please note this publication is available online at 
www.holbrook.nsw.au 

Next deadline 9am  

Friday 18 January 2019 
 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookctc@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au     

or you can fax 02 6036 2385 or ph 02 6036 3262.  

D E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I ND E A D L I N EEEE    

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’  H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’      
P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N TP O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is presented by the CTC@Holbrook for the 
purpose of disseminating information and articles free of 
charge for the benefit of the public. This information is not 
a substitute for professional advice and is not intended to 
be used as such. The editors do not accept any liability for 
any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such 
information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  
However, Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and 
assumes no legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, 
currency or completeness of information.  
It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 
information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E   
78 ALBURY  ST    

HOLBROOK          
 

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

Proud Sponsor of   
Holbrook  

Happenings 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Insert (not printed at CTC) $150.00 

Insert  (when printed at CTC) $ 100.00 

Full page (check for 
availability) 

$288.00 

HOLBROOK RETURNEDHOLBROOK RETURNEDHOLBROOK RETURNEDHOLBROOK RETURNED    

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTDSERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTDSERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTDSERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTD    
    

   SWIFT STREET HOLBROOK 

      PHONE 02 6036 2199 
 

For the information of Members and  
their Guests 18 years and over 

WHAT’S ON AT YOUR CLUB 
Holbrook R.S. Club would like to wish 

members a Merry Christmas  
and a Happy New Year 

 

PLEASE NOTE 
Last Raffle for the year is  
Sunday 23rd December - 

recommencing on  
Friday 11th January 2019. 

 
FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLE 

—Draw 7.30pm 
 

SUNDAY RAFFLE 
—Draw 1.00pm 
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END OF AN ERA AT SKYE MOTEL 

After 56 ½ years I have finally sold the Skye Motel to 
Somadarh and Leila, whom many of you will know from 
the Caltex Central Service station. 
I would like to sincerely thank everyone, and especially 
my close friends and family, for all the love and support 
during the long drawn out ‘saga of the sale of the 
motel!’ It has been a very ‘unusual’ journey to say the 
least!  
I would like to thank Wendy from the Holbrook Hotel 
who very kindly organized linen etc. and with Lyn and 
Naomi, made all the motel beds and cleaned the units 
with me, THANK YOU very much!  
Also, thank you to Frank and Denise from the Jolly 
Swagman Motel who supplied all the tea, coffee, sugar, 
biscuits, soaps, shampoos, tissues, toilet paper etc. etc. 
so we could get the motel open until our supplies 
could be delivered. 
Thank you also to Ferg from Ferg’s Electrical, for all his 
help.  
I hope you will all join me in wishing Somadarh and 
Leila all the very best in their new venture! Thank you 
all very much once again. Merry Christmas and a 
Happy, Healthy and Peaceful 2019.      Marilyn Heriot 

HOLBROOK HOTEL  
(THE TOP PUB) 

 

 Lunch specials 

 Balcony 

upstairs now 

open  

 Meals served 

upstairs on the balcony 

 Asian cuisine, with banquets 

for 4 or more people 

 New Year’s Eve on the 

balcony, with 

entertainment. 

Steve Eales 

singing 

NEW APP HELPS ON-TIME 

VACCINATION FOR KIDS 
Parents and carers in Murrumbidgee Local 
Health District (MLHD) are encouraged to 
download the improved, free ‘Save the Date to 
Vaccinate’ app to ensure their children receive 
vaccinations on time. 
With better functionality and new features, the app is a 
part of NSW Health’s annual campaign to remind 
parents and carers to get their children immunised 
from serious vaccine preventable diseases. 
Public Health Director Tracey Oakman said on-time 
vaccination is the most effective way to protect 
children from serious diseases. 
“Babies, particularly in their first six months, are 
susceptible to dangerous diseases. For their best 
defence, vaccination needs to happen on-time, in line 
with the NSW Immunisation Schedule,” Mrs Oakman 
said. “The new Save the Date to Vaccinate app assists 
parents and carers to manage their child’s vaccinations 
by creating a personalised immunisation schedule. 
“One of the features of the app includes reminder 
notifications, letting parents and carers know when it’s 
time to vaccinate their child and the vaccinations they 
need. 
“Delaying vaccination when your little one is feeling off 
colour is a normal response. But the truth is, even if 
they have a runny nose or slight cold, they can still 
receive their shot. 
“Delaying vaccination for even a few weeks can put a 
child at risk of getting a life-threatening disease. 
“By five years of age 96.54 per cent of children in MLHD 
were recorded as fully vaccinated. 
“In NSW, 94.39 per cent of children in that age group 
are fully immunised. 
“For sustained control of vaccine preventable diseases 
or ‘herd immunity’, a childhood immunisation rate of 
95 per cent is necessary,” Mrs Oakman said.  
With a spike in whooping cough (pertussis) being 
experienced across NSW, Mrs Oakman said it was a 
timely reminder to urge parents and carers to 
download the app. 
NSW Health recently issued a community alert due to 
the highest number of whooping cough cases reported 
since the last outbreak finished in 2016, with more than 
1000 cases notified in November. 
Broad community support for childhood immunisation 
has continued to improve, with the childhood 
immunisation rate increasing from 91.4% in 2012 to 
93.9% in 2017. 
Protecting children from potentially deadly diseases is 
a key priority for the NSW Government, which has 
invested approximately $120 million in the 2018-19 
Immunisation Program budget, including 
Commonwealth and state vaccines. 
Download the free ‘Save The Date To Vaccinate’ app at: 
www.immunisation.health.nsw.gov.au 
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Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 
(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 
APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 

joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs.  
Workcover NSW, DVA, MAA, TAC  

Private health rebates available 
 

Holbrook Hospital, Bowler St, Holbrook 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

THE HOLBROOK 

PHARMACY  
 

  119 Albury Street, Holbrook 
02 6036 2055 

Hay Fever Season is upon us.  
 

Come into The Holbrook 

Pharmacy to get some relief. We 

have an�-histamines, nasal 

sprays, eye drops and more.  

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Christmas closing: The Holbrook 
Landcare office will be closed from next 
Friday and will reopen on Monday 7 
January. We wish everyone a safe and 
happy Christmas and New Year. 
Defibrillator located at Landcare Office: Holbrook 
Landcare has purchased a defibrillator which will be 
kept at the Holbrook Landcare office at 128 Albury St 
(next to the Bakery).  
This AED is portable so that staff will be 
able to take it with them when they are 
conducting bushwalks and field days.  
PLEASE NOTE—although the AED will 
usually be based at the Landcare office, 
it is intended that the AED will be taken 
out in the field with staff.  

ANGLICAN NEWS 
Our Christmas service times are 6pm Christmas Eve at 
the Holbrook Church hall which will be a fun all-age 
service.  Then 8pm Christmas Eve at Cookardinia.  On 
Christmas Day 8am at Woomargama, then 9:30am at 
Holbrook.   
Come and celebrate with us!  We wish everyone in our 
community a holy and happy Christmas, and give 
thanks and praise to God for the gift of his Son who 
gives us new life and meaning.   

HOLBROOK HOSPITAL ARRANGEMENTS  
Holbrook Local Health Advisory Committee (LHAC) 
reassures the community the Holbrook Hospital 
Emergency Department (ED) is always open 24 hours, 
seven days. 
From 10 December, the hospital’s Visiting Medical 
Officer will no longer be available to provide 
services to the ED and acute ward. 
Murrumbidgee Local Health District (MLHD) is working 
with the Murrumbidgee Primary Health Network and 
Holbrook Medical Centre to secure a replacement VMO. 
A local GP will continue to provide care to aged care 
residents in the Harry Jarvis Wing. 
“When a doctor is not available to work on-call in an 
ED, the hospital follows clear NSW Health guidelines to 
manage emergency patient presentations,” said LHAC 
Chair Judy Wettenhall. 
The hospital puts into effect the Clinical Operations 
Standard Operating Procedure (COSOPS) policy, which 
is a clear critical care pathway implemented by all small 
hospitals across the State. 
“All patients who arrive at an ED where there is no 
rostered doctor are assessed and treated by highly 
qualified Registered Nurses (RN) who have been 
trained in emergency care. 
“Any patients requiring a higher level of care will be 
transferred to the nearest appropriate hospital,” Judy 
said.  
The RNs are supported by clinical staff at the MLHD 
Patient Flow Unit, who provide advice and support by 
telephone and telehealth cameras, and also coordinate 
the timely transfer of any patients needing further 
medical assessment to the most suitable nearby 
hospital. 
The COSOPS policy includes notifying the Ambulance 
Service and surrounding hospitals if patients require 
transfer to another facility for further treatment. 
 “We encourage residents to use a free 24-hour health 
advice line, Healthdirect, on 1800 022 222 to speak to a 
Registered Nurse for advice about health concerns. 
“In an emergency, always dial triple zero (000),” Judy 
said. 
Murrumbidgee Local Health District works in 
collaboration with private GP practices in local 
communities to provide VMO services at district 
hospitals. 

NEWS FROM KNOX 
The Congregation at Knox Uniting Church has some 
new happenings on the horizon, as we welcome the 
part-time ministry of Rev Yvonne Ghavalas. Yvonne is 
based in Wagga but in her role as Community Minister 
she will be assisting us over the coming months with 
some innovative ideas about worship.  
Meanwhile, we will not be having services over 
December and January, but back at 9.30am Sunday 
10 February 2019.  
If you would like to talk to Yvonne, about pastoral or 
worship ideas or problems, call her on 0419 594 633. 



  ISSN 1832-0198                     1120 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                            5                           19 Dec 2018 

 

NEW TRADING HOURS: Mon - Fri 8.00am - 7.00pm          Sat - Sun 8.00am– 4.00pm  
(Bulk hardware services available until 12noon Saturday) 

                                  Fax: 6036 3141               Email: manager@holbrookstores.com.au 

 

Holbrook Stores’ Management and Staff  
wish all our customers and Safe and Happy Holiday Season  

and a Happy New Year! 
 

Looking forward to seeing you all in 
the store soon! 

Come in and see our new fruit and 
veg displays! 

MEN’S SHED 
We at the shed are slowing down a bit now as the year comes to an end, with members working on their own 
projects and a few outstanding orders from the last couple of weeks.  
We will not be at the “Markets by the Sub” this month. Our next market will be in January, where we will have our 
usual collection of preloved refurbished furniture and our own handmade items. Look out for some turned 
wooden items one of our new members is teaching a few of the guys how to use the wood lathes that have been 
standing idle since we acquired them.  
I will wind up the year now by wishing you all a Very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Fruitful New Year. 

NO MORE LEAKS AT THE WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM!!              
Successful Funding – Local Heritage Strategic Grants Project 
Some Holbrook Happenings readers would be aware of the recent announcement by our local member Greg 
Aplin, Member for Albury, that the Woolpack Inn Museum was successful in its application to the Office of 
Environment and Heritage for funding through the Local Heritage Strategic Grants Project. 
The Committee of Management of the museum is extremely excited to receive this funding totalling $90,000 for 
restoration works on the roof of the Museum’s building.  Parts of this building are well over 100 years old and in 
recent years it has suffered extensive water damage from leaking gutters, flashings, chimneys and downpipes.  A 
sound roof will ensure the safe keeping of the “collection” for many years to come.  The Committee are so 
appreciative of the work Wendy Swan has done to secure this Grant . 
The Committee has appointed heritage architects Noel Thomson Architects from Wagga Wagga to manage the 
project. Design works have recently been completed and it is expected that building works will begin in early 
February 2019. 
Wymah Museum Loan: Recently, a request was received  from the  Wymah Museum Committee to borrow items 
relating to the Dora Dora Pub. (These items were originally donated to the Woolpack Inn Museum by the late Alf 
& Emma Wright in the 1990s.) This request was agreed to and  the “collection” will be displayed at the Wymah 
Museum until the 14 June 2019 after which they will be returned to be displayed at the Woolpack Inn Museum.  
Visit Your Museum: Looking for somewhere to visit over the Christmas break?  Why not visit the Woolpack Inn 
Museum where you will find an amazing collection of items from by-gone days.  Opening times 9.30am to 4.00pm 
daily except Christmas day and Boxing Day. 
Volunteers: We are always in need of volunteers so if you have a time to spare for your local historical museum 
we would love to hear from you. Further details can be obtained from our Caretaker Bert Ray on 6036 2131 or by 
visiting the museum. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL HOLBROOK 
And, it’s a wrap! As we come to the end of another 
exciting school year it’s important to take a moment to 
reflect and remember all the wonderful events that 
have made up our 2018 school year. This year as a 
school community we have: Given a Fiver for a Farmer; 
sung Christmas Carols in the community; celebrated a 
National Age High Jump Champion; collaborated with 
Holbrook Landcare; journeyed to Canberra; hosted a 
Teddy Bear’s Picnic; dressed with crazy hair and socks 
for Socktober; paraded for Book Week; catered for 
thousands of hungry people at the Henty Machinery 
Field Days and Diocesan Cross Country Carnival; 
welcomed a new Principal; celebrated marriages and 
new babies; celebrated St Patricks Day; visited the 
Flower Show; performed Polish Dancing for the 
community; grown culturally with the help of Darren 
Wighton and Clem Smith; had state level 
representatives in athletics, swimming and cross 
country; celebrated Gorgeous Girls and Boys Will Be; 
joined with our friends from All Saints Tumbarumba 
and St Josephs Culcairn for various sporting carnivals 
and much, much more. All the above elements 
combined with dedicated educational goals in the 
classroom join to produce well rounded individuals 
with a strong sense of community and commitment to 
lifelong education. All of this would not be possible 
without the dedicated and tireless support of our 
education team at school and families behind us at 
home. Thank you to everyone who has had a part in 
this wonderful year. 
Commander Holbrook Scholarship: Our warmest 
congratulations to Eliza Hart (Minor Award) and 
Hannah Mackinlay (Encouragement Award) for their 
outstanding results in the Commander Holbrook 
Scholarship. The Scholarship commenced in 1965 with 
financial support from the late Commander Norman D. 
Holbrook V.C, the RSL Holbrook Sub-branch and 
individual donors. The Scholarship is administered by 
Trustees acting under Deed of Trust.  All Year 6 
students from Holbrook Public School and St Patrick’s 
School Holbrook are invited to sit the test, which 
comprises papers in English, Mathematics, Science and 
Writing. Well done to all students who participated with 
particular congratulations to Eliza, Hannah and other 
award recipients. 
Year 6 Graduation Dinner: On Tuesday 4th December 
family and friends gathered in the Church of England 
Hall to celebrate the end of primary school for our Year 
6 students. Traditionally this event is hosted by Year 5 
parents and students to farewell their Year 6 friends. A 
very special thank you to all of the Year 5 and 6 parents 
who gave of their time and talents to create a magical 
evening for our graduates. We celebrated with photos 
of their primary school journey, speeches, dinner and 
dancing. What a wonderful opportunity for our families 
and students to gather in a fun, social atmosphere to 
celebrate these wonderful students.  
Farewell Year 6: Wednesday 19th December saw the 
last day of primary school for our Year 6 students. We 
wish them the best as they continue their educational 
journey into high school, and thank their families for 
their contributions to our school community over the 

term of their St Pats journey. We know that as our 
students move into the next stage of their lives they will 
always take a small piece of St Pats with them. A special 
mention and thanks also go to Mrs Hocking – these 
students commenced their Kinder year at St Pats under 
Mrs Hocking’s guidance, and she has seen their journey 
end as one of their Year 6 teachers – we couldn’t have 
done it without you Mrs Hocking! 
MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE 

 
 

 

 

 

BILLABONG HIGH 
Book packs are no longer being sold in the canteen. 
Students from 7-10 will receive a list of book 
requirements; these will need to be purchased 
elsewhere. The decision to cease selling book packs was 
made by the P&C and reflects some of the other 
changes that will occur in 2019.  
During week 6, some Yr 9 students Science had the 
opportunity to listen to Dr Karl Kruszelnicki speak at 
the Albury Entertainment Centre. Dr Karl spoke about 
Computer Science, Engineering, Biology and Global 
Warming. He gave insight about the various fields of 
Science that students could enter and made links to our 
ever-changing world. His inspirational knowledge led 
students on a journey of discovery about modern 
technology and the future endeavours of our society.  

Q: What Christmas carol do they sing in the 
desert?  A: Camel ye faithful Q: What do sheep say 
to each other at Christmas? A: Merry Christmas to 

ewe  

 

 
 

 spiders  & flies 
 fleas & rodents 
 cockroaches  
 bed bugs  
 termite inspections & treatments 
 pre-purchase inspections  

 

Free quotes, locally owned and operated, written 
guarantees, fully licensed and insured  

Call Cormick 0497 365 823 
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PROBUS 
Another year almost over and hasn't it 
been a quick one! On Tuesday 27th 
November we held out last meeting for 
2018 and also had our Christmas luncheon 
at the RS Club. Before our delicious meal 
our guest speaker, Millie Walsh a student at 
Billabong High told us of her very 
successful trip to the US where  she 
competed in many cross country races on 
the back of her success in Sydney. Millie 
visited many of the landmarks and some of 
the cities, Hollywood, Anaheim and Las 
Vegas. Her trip had many highlights, the 
main one being a team success by 
Australia. She showed us her medals and a 
plaque. Well done Millie! 
Eunice Sadlowski read us another of her stories, this one with a lovely Christmas message of hope & peace. The 
students from St Patrick's School also entertained us with a medley of Christmas songs which we all thoroughly 
enjoyed. Members then enjoyed a traditional Christmas lunch with all the trimmings, raffles & bonbons 
( complete with very bad jokes!!).  
A lovely time was had by all Probus now takes a break with our first meeting for 2019 on 29th January -
10:00am at the RS Club. New members welcome! Wishing everyone a happy & healthy Christmas & New Year! 
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Jan, Brian & staff wish you all 

a very merry Christmas  

& a safe & happy New Year. 

Thank you for your  

continued support in 2018. 
      CLOSED: 

Christmas Day 25th Dec 

Boxing Day 26th Dec 

Thursday 27th Dec 

New Year’s Day  

      1st Jan 

02 6036 3333 

The Board and staff of 

Holbrook Meals on Wheels and Social 

Support would like to wish all our clients and 

volunteers in Holbrook, Culcairn, Gerogery 

and Walla Walla areas a 
  

VERY HAPPY and SAFE  
CHRISTMAS & NEW YEAR. 

 
We would also like to take this opportunity to 

wish the staff and very generous sponsors at 

the Holbrook Bakery, Holbrook RS Club and 

Holbrook Paddock Eggs, a very Merry 

Christmas and Happy 2019.  
 

“Christmas is not a time, nor a season but a 

State of Mind. To cherish peace and goodwill, 

to be plenteous in mercy is to have the real 

spirit of Christmas “ 

 ~Calvin Coolidge 

    
    

Merry Christmas and a Happy Merry Christmas and a Happy Merry Christmas and a Happy Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year fromNew Year fromNew Year fromNew Year from    

Elders HolbrookElders HolbrookElders HolbrookElders Holbrook    
Our opening hours for the 2018 Our opening hours for the 2018 Our opening hours for the 2018 Our opening hours for the 2018 
festive season will be as followsfestive season will be as followsfestive season will be as followsfestive season will be as follows    
Monday 24Monday 24Monday 24Monday 24thththth    Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am ----    11.00am11.00am11.00am11.00am    

Tuesday 25Tuesday 25Tuesday 25Tuesday 25th   th   th   th   Dec CLOSEDDec CLOSEDDec CLOSEDDec CLOSED    
Wednesday 26Wednesday 26Wednesday 26Wednesday 26thththth    Dec CLOSEDDec CLOSEDDec CLOSEDDec CLOSED    

Thursday 27Thursday 27Thursday 27Thursday 27thththth    Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am ––––    12.00pm12.00pm12.00pm12.00pm    
Friday 28Friday 28Friday 28Friday 28thththth    Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am ----    12.00pm12.00pm12.00pm12.00pm    

Saturday 29Saturday 29Saturday 29Saturday 29thththth    Dec CLOSEDDec CLOSEDDec CLOSEDDec CLOSED    
Monday 31Monday 31Monday 31Monday 31stststst    Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am Dec 9.00am ----    12.00pm12.00pm12.00pm12.00pm    
Tuesday 1Tuesday 1Tuesday 1Tuesday 1st st st st January 2019 CLOSEDJanuary 2019 CLOSEDJanuary 2019 CLOSEDJanuary 2019 CLOSED    
Beyond this business hours will Beyond this business hours will Beyond this business hours will Beyond this business hours will 

return to normalreturn to normalreturn to normalreturn to normal    
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NAB 
Holbrook   

  

Wishing you 
all a Merry 

Christmas and 
a festive New 

Year 
Pam, Louise  

& Mandi  

G.T. ELECTRICAL & 
TRENCHING 
 

To all our valued customers and 
all the people of our great 

community -  Greg and Tracey  
at G.T. ELECTRICAL & 

TRENCHING wish you a safe 
and joyful Christmas and a 

prosperous 2019. 

We look forward to servicing all 
your electrical, trenching and 
pump needs in the New Year.   

Last Chance to… 
pay your overdue fines 
with food. Donate and 
save until Friday 21st 
December at Holbrook 
Library. 

    Library  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  ComplexLibrary  Complex    

            

OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS OPENING HOURS Tues—Fri:11.00-1.00pm  2.00-5.30pm Saturday:9.30-12.30pm (library services only)  

Water Pistol Painting 
Holbrook Library 

Thursday 17 Jan 2019 
11.30am 

For ages 5+ Cost: free 
Phone 02 6036 3262  

to book 

Circuit Bugs  
For ages 8+ 
Make your own bug with 
eyes that light up! 
Thursday 10 January 
11.30am-1.00pm 
Cost: $6.00 Holbrook Library 
Bookings: 02 6036 3262 

Library Holiday Activities 

The Library 

Complex will 

close for the 

Christmas break 
on Friday 21st 

December at 

5.30pm and 

open again on 

Wednesday 2nd  

January at 11am.  

Pre-Christmas Craft 
For children 7 years and up. 

Make a lovely Christmas star using 

simple paper bags. Decorate your 

star with stamps, textas and glitter.  

Friday 21st December at 11.30am.  

6036 3262 FREE …But bookings are 

essential!   
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL  
It’s hard to believe that we have reached the end of 
another school year – and what a fantastic year it has 
been! The last two weeks have been extremely busy, 
and classes have run as usual. 
Miss Lavis organised the Sports Assembly 2018, in her 
usual thorough style. We celebrated the sporting 
accomplishments of our students in the many sports 
the kids at Holbrook Public have access to, and play so 
well. There were many students who received Sports 
Teams awards, and they were recognised for their 
excellence, teamwork, commitment and sportsmanship. 
Encouragement awards also played a large part in the 
presentations. 
The Year 6 Graduation Dinner was held at the RS 
Club, on Tuesday 11 December. It was a wonderful way 
to show our appreciation for the great job our Year 6 
have done throughout the year, to celebrate their 
successes and wish them well for their future high 
school education. They all looked grown up and mature 
in their best clothes. The decorations set the festive and 
happy mood. Each student received, as a gift, useful and 
essential stationery supplies, in preparation for next 
year. There was an opportunity for a photo session, 
dressing up in boas, glasses and hats, and the formal 
cutting of the graduation cake. The food was delicious, 
and the atmosphere was fun. 
Our annual Presentation Evening was a huge success. 
Many children were recipients of book prizes for the 
effort and achievements they have achieved throughout 
the year. This year, we were honoured by the presence 
of Dr Brad Russell, Director Educational Leadership. Dr 
Russell presented a special award to Molly Barr-Smith, 
and the Dux Award to Sam de Steiger. Our leaders for 
2019 were also announced. Jim Henry is the new School 
Captain, Wil Jenkyn Vice-Captain and Prefects, Hamish 
Livermore and Lucy de Steiger. Lawson House is to be 
led by Indi Paton and Jorja Pardy, Paterson House by 
Izak Schirmer and Hemang Upadhyay, and Mackellar 
House by Hannah Lennon and Rory Gulliver. A huge 

congratulations to the winners of the Commander 
Holbrook Scholarship – Sam de Steiger the Major 
award, Eliza Hart, the Minor award and Audrey Lieschke 
and Hannah McKinlay, Encouragement awards. Year 6 
performed a chant about all the staff and themselves, as 
well as a rendition of ‘Best Days of Our Lives’, 
accompanied by Mr Fisher and Miss Freeman. The entire 
school ended the evening with a lovely version of ‘A 
Million Dreams’. It was truly, a wonderful night! 
Monday 17 December, saw the 2018 leaders treated to 
a Leaders Lunch at the Submarine Café. This was to 
celebrate their outstanding leadership. They have been 
real assets to our school, and we thank them for their 
hard work and dedication. 
The Year 6 v Staff Soccer Match, to be held on 
Tuesday 17 December, promises to be a rugged affair. 
Year 6 is very determined to win, as is the staff. I’m sure 
it will prove to be an interesting and hard fought tussle.  
On Wednesday 19 December, Year 6 will enjoy a water 
fight at school, and all students will head to the pool for 
a fun afternoon. It will be an exciting way to round off 
2018. 
We would like to wish everyone, a wonderful, safe and 
relaxing holiday. Enjoy! We look forward to catching up 
when school commences on Wednesday January 30, 
2019. 

GOLF 6 December - Dad’s Army 9 hole event. Winner  Mick Smith, R/up Phil Spokes, NTP 3rd James Ross, 
NAGA Ian Wettenhall. This will be the last entry for the Dad’s Army golf for this year. Wishing everyone a very 
Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year. It will be a white Christmas for some. 
 

Remember Dad’s Army 9 holes and the Christmas party on 20th December. Hills Pennant will start on 13th 
January ,and we are hosting. The draw is in the window. 

Yr 6 at their Graduation Dinner 

TENNIS On the last day of tennis in the Hume country tennis association for the year there were 2 matches at 
the Holbrook courts with Sect 2 Green hosting Walla Nth Walla which saw the result go down to the last sets 
before the Brookers won 9/76 games to 7/65. The match started well for Holbrook with young Aussie Todd and 
Hugh McKay winning 6/0 but the men’s sets didn’t go as planned with the visitors winning the next 4 sets here. In 
the ladies Claire Young had a good day winning all her sets and leading the ladies to be 6 games up. Into the 
mixed and Holbrook were 3 games up, the team won the first 3 mixed to put the result in the bag with a good 
win. Sect 3 saw the 2 Holbrook teams play and this was bit of a non-event with the Whites scoring a commanding 
win 82 to  51 games. The highlight here was the form of the younger players and if they continue to play and 
improve will be hard to beat later in the season ending finals for the division. Sect 2 Gold received a forfeit from 
table Top and the Sect 4 team had the bye. On the social scene there was a well attended BBQ after the day’s 
play with a relaxing chat, good food and great desserts for those on board. The first match back is scheduled for 
January 12 2019 where the matches will be played with 3 men and 3 ladies in a request from some clubs to try. 
The format will be known after the association meeting in early January for the players. Players annual subs 
should now be up to date – please follow up with your captain with these.  Merry Christmas to all, the courts are 
available for use over the break with the Wednesday hit-up on this week -tonight.  
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HISTORY QUIZ   

Previous Quiz: Apart from Freedom of Entry and 
events involving the Submarine, what else has the Navy 
been evolved in official handovers, the first was in 1973 
and the second in 1992, what are they? Answer: In 
1973 the handover of Commander Holbrook’s sword to 
the Woolpack Inn Museum and in 1992 Stokes’ 
memorial [the torpedo near the submarine]    
Who am I?  I was a Sergeant in the AIF in World War II. 
My wife is still alive and a prominent citizen of 
Holbrook. I was once the President of the Holbrook 
Race Club. My grandfather and father were horse 
dealers; my grandfather was the top horse dealer in 
Australia, selling remounts to India and the Boer War 
and won the 1898 Grand National Steeplechase with 
‘Floater.’  

2019 Rotary Club of Holbrook Triathlon 
The 2019 Rotary Club of Holbrook Triathlon will be 
running on Sunday 3rd March. The event which started 
way back in 1993 and is now part of the Riverina 
Triathlon Series, is one of the longest running 
community triathlons in NSW and has enjoyed high 
participation rates and support from the local sporting 
and service clubs in partnership with a range of local 
business people. 
With Christmas approaching it seemed a good time to 
remind people of the event so that they can undertake 
some early training in preparation for the event. Three 
races will again run on the day. The kids ‘Mini Tri’ will 
begin at 8.30 am (2km bike, 66 m swim and 750m run). 
At 9 am the ‘Enticer Race’ (500m run, 8 km bike, 200 m 
swim and 2 km run), for kids 14 and under and adults 
wanting to have a go for the first time will take place. 
The ‘Sprint Race’ (500 m run, 15 km bike, 200m swim 
and 3.5 km run) or those 15 years and above, will begin 
at 10 am.  
All age categories are based on your age on the day of 
event. The Enticer race junior competitors will score 
points in the under 14 Riverina series. In the Sprint race, 
the age categories are male and female in 15 to 19, 20 
to 29, 30 to 39, 40 to 49 and 50+. There will be 
categories for local winners and talk of a football 
netball inter club challenge. Both the Enticer and Sprint 
race will again be electronically timed. 
So get training, challenge yourself, form a team or go 
individual and have some fun. For more information 
phone George on 0400 267 944. 

WOMEN’S BOWLS 
Christmas Party & Presentation Day was held 12th 

December 2018. Many thanks to Jake for the lovely 
meal. 
President Marlene presented Marj Winnett with a 
certificate for 50 years as a valued member. 
Congratulations Marj on this milestone, a great 
achievement! 
Club Fours: R/up - Marj Winnett, Ailsa Murdoch, Cathy 
Jones & Jo Merkel. Winner: - Poppy Musgrave, Pauline 
Cheney, Anne Byron & Pam Seymour. 
Club Triples: R/up - Judy Smith, Ailsa Murdoch & 
Pauline Cheney. Winner: Marg Garnsey, Ann Aird & Jo 
Merkel. 
Club Pairs: R/up - Poppy Musgrave & Jo Merkel. 
Winner - Pam Kleeman-Day & Pam Seymour. 
Handicap Singles: R/up - Jo Merkel. Winner - Pam 
Seymour. 
Consistency: R/up Pam Kaletta. Winner - Jo Merkel. 
Minor Singles: R/up - Anne Byron. Winner - Poppy 
Musgrave. 
Club Championship: R/up - Jo Merkel. Winner - Pam 
Seymour. 
Members were saddened by the passing of former 
member & friend Margaret Duncan. Sincere sympathy 
to her family, she will be fondly remembered. 
Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year to all.  

You are very welcome to come along! 

 

OUR NEW CENTRE IS NOW OPEN! 
Drop in for a chat, enjoy a coffee with us 

and browse through our range of Koorong books 
Open on Thursdays 10.30am to 3pm 

81a Albury St, Holbrook 
Pastor Graeme and Judy Sheppard 

Contact: 0422 671 149 

Church Service 
 

Sundays at 10am 
Library Complex,  

Library Court, Holbrook 

CAROLS BY CANDLELIGHT 
Last Sunday evening saw a large gathering, both young 
and old, come together for the 2018 Community Carols 
at the Ten Mile Creek Gardens. 
Santa arrived in the 
fire truck to kick of 
the official part of 
the program, and he 
was immediately 
swamped by eager 
children. 
It was fantastic to 
see so many people 
enjoying a friendly 
evening together. 
This was our last 
Carols with the 
Coats family from 
t h e  A n g l i c a n 
Church, so we wish 
them all the very 
best. 
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 Kitchen & Bathroom Renova�ons 

 Roof & Gu�ering 

 Hot Water Replacement 

 Cold Water Renewals  

 Maintenance 

 Sewage Blockages 

 Gas Installa�ons 

Vic Lic: No. 45354 NSW Lic: No. 195486C 

Ph: 0447 150 165  

Holbrook Rubbish Removal 
Bond clean ups, household rubbish removal,  green waste 

removal. Cheaper than a skip bin.   
Same day pickup available. 

Concreting and Landscaping. Now available 
mowing and gardening maintenance 

Free quote call Rob 0447 820 121 
koppensrobert@gmail.com   Fully insured. 

HANDYMAN IN HOLBROOK 
R&D Home Maintenance 

 

» No Job Too Small         » Free Quote 
House painting (inside & out) / Rendering / Plastering & 
Repairs / Tiling (floor and wall) / Bathroom  & Laundry 

Renos /  Fences & Sheds Spray Painted.  

ABN 33 146 093 819  Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

Decks 
Carports 
Renovations 
Maintenance 
Welding 
Bobcat Works 

JOSH BOERSJOSH BOERSJOSH BOERSJOSH BOERS    

M: 0429 417 640 

akroconstructions@hotmail.com 
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled. Dead trees ringed for 
firewood.                          

Orchards Pruned.                                           
Plantation Maintenance 

 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel 
drive cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres.  

 

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view 
your plantation with you and offer my advice. 

Fully insured.       No fee—no obligation. 
 

John: 0428 211837 

NEW NEW NEW NEW 

Your First Choice 
—servicing Holbrook weekly for over 20 years 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Qualified Technicians - Same Day Service 

 

Servicing Holbrook Area Weekly 
 

TV Antennas & Tuning ….. LCD sales 

Extra TV outlets & wall mounting 

VAST satellite systems for black spots 
 

Zane 0408 698 000 (Albury) 
Email: abxantennas@gmail.com 

Lic: Vic 9099 / NSW 144330C 

Plumbers, Drainers, Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tip Trucks  

Ditchwitch Trencher, Kanga Loader 

Water Cart - wet and dry hire 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

New septic systems as well as upgrades 

Gas ducted heating installations and repairs 

Evaporative air conditioning specialists 

Concrete & Rubbish Removal, Site Cleanups, 

Slashing,  

Trenching, Post Holes, Rotary Hoe, Bucket 

Work, Levelling 

Rainwater tank sales and installations 

Line Locating Services 
Please call us to discuss exposing your underground  

services e.g. phone lines, power, water, optic fibre 

Please Call Luke Howard 0403 191 780 

Specialising in : 
Tyre Sales, Fitting & Repairs 
Vehicle Repairs & Servicing 
Roadworthy Inspections 
Small Motor Repairs & Servicing 
Wheel Alignments & Wheel Balancing 
Husqvarna- Sales & Repairs 
Phone 02 60 362524, or call in at 81 Albury St, Holbrook 
to see how we can best service your needs. 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T SA N N O U N C E M E N T S     C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R YC O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y     
 

December 2018 
Wed 19 Hume Legal Service @ Library 11am-1pm 
Thurs 20 Men’s Shed 8am-12 noon 
 Rotary Club Meeting 6.30pm RS Club 
Thu 20 Dad’s Army Golf Christmas Party 
Fri 21 Xmas Craft @ Library 
 Miniature Train runs 10am - 4pm 
Tue 25 Christmas Day - church service times on front 
 page of “Happenings” 
Fri 30 Miniature Train runs 10am - 4pm 
 

January 2019 
Wed 2 Library Complex reopens 
Thu 10 Holbrook Show Society meeting 7.30pm @ 
 “Top Pub” (JD Room) 
 Circuit bugs craft @ Library 
Thu 17 Water Pistol Painting @ Library 
Wed 23 Holbrook Sheep & Wool Fair meeting 6.30pm 
 @ RS Club 
Tue 29 Probus meeting 10am @ RS Club 
Wed 30 Public School return Yr 1-6 
 

February 2019 
Sat 2 Cricket-150 Celebration 
Mon 4     Public School Kinder commences 
Sun 10 Knox Uniting Church services resume for 
2019 
Sat 23 Combined Clubs Trivia Night & Auction 7pm 
 @ RS Club 
 

March 2019 
Sun 3 Holbrook Triathlon 
Mon 4 Holbrook Sporting Complex meeting 7.30pm 

 

CHRISTMAS IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER 
Why not buy a locally produced cookbook with recipes 
from local cooks. All proceeds go to the Holbrook 
Hostel and Harry Jarvis Wing.  Cost $20.00 Available  at 
the Holbrook Library Complex. 

Holbrook Tennis Club, Adult Riding 

Club and Cricket Club 

 

Annual Trivia/Auc�on Night 

 

Saturday February 23
rd

 @ 7.00pm 

RS Club 

Great auc�on items and prizes 

Great night 

All welcome 

 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST –  
 

WOOLPACK INN MUSEUM HOLBROOK  
Expressions of interest are being sought from 

local tradespeople to undertake roof 
restoration works on the Museum’s building  

at 83 Albury Street Holbrook             
Works to commence in early 2019. 

 

For further information contact:  
Wendy Swan,  

Woolpack Inn Museum Secretary  
0488 062 669  

or email info@woolpackinn.com.au 

ALWAYS IN GOOD HANDS 

Release and Restore massage  
- get the effect. 

Appointments and gift vouchers available 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

 

Phone Mandy  

0410 388 112 

145 Albury St, 
Holbrook 

 

Member Massage & 
Myotherapy Australia 

Holbrook RS Club Men’s Bowls Club 
acknowledges the 2018 Sponsors for the  

Trevor Craig Tournament 
Greg McNamara - Agent, Finley 

Lieschke Motors 
Riverina Hotel 

Holbrook Vet Centre 
Elders Financial Service 

Pinners Refrigeration 
Bendigo Bank 

Greg Tuck Electrical 
Holbrook Newsagency 

Churchill Transport 
Holbrook R.S. Club 
Ross & Sally Morton 

Holbrook Motor Village 
Holbrook Stores 

Tom Last Insurance 
Springdale Heights Tavern 

Rollers Australia 
Caltex Central Bistro 

Adrian Pantling 
Elders, Holbrook 

Oakley Wines 
Nathan Lion 

Holbrook Paddock Eggs 
Otway Bistro 
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HOLBROOK NETBALL CLUB 
Expressions of Interest for Netball 
Coaching Roles for Season 2019. 

 

All Senior Grades, Junior Levels 
(U16,U14,U12,U10,  

including a Net Set Go co-ordinator). 
 

Please send applications to 
carla.wesblack@bigpond.com 

or contact her on  
0438 332 090  

for further information. 
Applications close:  
11

th 
February 2019. 

 
 

 
 

ABN 46 709 487 056           Provider No. AMT 2-4196 

Your house or mine.                        Remedial Massage 

0408 646 742       

Window CleaningWindow CleaningWindow CleaningWindow Cleaning    
    

Professional work guaranteed.  
Years of experience and now serving 
Holbrook, Henty, Culcairn, The Rock  
and Uranquinty. Obligation free  
quote and no travel costs.  
 

Work includes cleaning screens  
and sills. Will also clean solar  
panels and combustion heater flues.  
 

 
Contact Rob Jacka on  
0417 678 068.  
Now a Henty resident. 

Tutors Wanted for 2019 

The library Complex has facilitated tutoring for 

school students over the years with much success.  

We have already received numerous requests for 

tutoring for 2019 and as a result are looking for 

more tutors. 

Call the Library on 6036 3262 if you have the 

skills and are  interested in after school tutoring for 

a few hours per week. 

 
 
 
 
 

Holbrook Meals on Wheels Service Inc. is a community based Not 
For Profit organisation that provides Meals on Wheels and Social 
Support services to Holbrook, Culcairn, Walla Walla and surrounding 
areas under the Community Home Support Programme (CHSP). 

HOME SUPPORT COORDINATOR POSITION 
(Part Time) 

Based in Holbrook 
 

Our service has a position available for a suitably 
qualified person to perform the duties of Home Support 
Coordinator. The successful applicant will be 
enthusiastic, will have excellent client communication 
skills and ability to work independently as well as part 
of a team.  The successful applicant will also have a 
minimum Cert 3 in Aged Care or equivalent, a current 
driver’s license and good computer skills. 
 

Position is 10 hours per week, days will be flexible and 
additional hours as required to cover staff leave and 
absences. 
 

The successful applicant will be required to undergo a 
National Criminal Record Check. 
 

Salary and conditions are in accordance with the 
Social, Community, Home Care & Disability Services 
Industry Award 2010 (SCHADS Modern Award).  
Applicants must obtain an information package and 
address the Essential and Desirable criteria set out in 
the Position Description. The package is available to 
interested applicants by calling our office 02 6036 3677 
or via email to:office@holbrookmealsonwheels.com.au 
    

Closing Date for applications is  
Friday 11

th 
January 2019 
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